
-4-

I should perhaps add that although my Delegation recognizes the 

prerogative — even the duty — of this Committee to examine trade and com­

modity problems, and to offer advice and produce recommendations on these 

subjects, we believe nonetheless that detailed consideration of these 

problems and the working out of concrete solutions must necessarily be left 

to the GATT, the CICT and other international organizations which!have'a 

recognized competence in these fields.

Economic Aid Programmes

Discussion of the trade problems of less-developed countries leads 

one logically to a consideration of international economic aid programmes.

In this Committee we are naturally concerned mainly with multilateral 

forms of aid. But it is obviously just as impractical to discuss any one 

of the many forms of economic aid in isolation as it would be to conduct an 

aid programme without reference to parallel programmes. I therefore intend 

to deal withsome of the issues confronting us in the vital field of assist­

ance for economic development without drawing distinctions between programmes 

which, though different in form, are intended to accomplish the same end.

It is our Delegation's firm conviction that to be genuinely 

effective any aid programme must be freely agreed upon between the recipient 

and the donor, each having an equal voice ; and that projects should 

originate with a specific request of the potential recipient. Faced as we 

are with many and varying needs of the utmost urgency, our response must be 

flexible and adaptable.

Speaking for a country which has accepted and will continue to 

accept its obligations to assist in the economic development of less-developed 

countries to the fullest extent of its capabilities by participating in both 

multilateral and bilateral aid programmes, we believe that it is desirable that 

both kinds of programme should continue to be available, It is our experience 
that both types are welcome to recipient countries, provided they are freely 

offered and freely accepted. We were pleased to hear the observations of the 

distinguished delegate of Pakistan on October 14 which, I think, confirmed 
this view. It is imperative that every means at our disposal, national and 
international,public and private, be brought to bear. I am sure that there


